Germany, November 29, 2015
Sr. Secretario,

I respectfully draw your attention to the case of the migrant shelter La 72 in Tenosique, Tabasco where Fray Aurelio Montero Vásquez received threatening phone calls while he was at a meeting with members of the Attorney General’s office.  La 72 has been a target of threats for some years now, putting all the staff members and migrants at the shelter at risk. In the weeks before the recent threating phone calls, Fray Tomás González, another member of the shelter’s staff, has reported several security incidents to the authorities.
I am concerned about the safety of Fray Aurelio Montero Vásquez, Fray Tomás González and other staff members and migrants, especially because this situation is ongoing and the authorities have already been informed about it.
I urge you to ensure a prompt, full and impartial investigation into the threats against Fray Aurelio Montero Vasquez and other members of La 72, and that those responsible are brought to justice.
Moreover, I call on you to immediately improve the protection provided to Fray Aurelio Montero Vásquez, Fray Tomás González and other human rights defenders working at the La 72 migrants' shelter and the surrounding area in Tenosique in relation to the wave of crimes reported by the shelter.
Thank you very much.
Yours sincerely,
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Yours sincerely

Ort, 29.11.2015
Sehr geehrte Frau Botschafterin,

zu Ihrer Information die Kopie eines Briefes, den ich heute abgeschickt habe.

Mit freundlichen Grüßen
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